Central Office



1450 Energy Park Drive, Suite 200, St. Paul, MN 55108

Main: 651.361.7200 | Fax: 651.642.0223 | TTY: 800.627.3529

www.mn.gov/DOC

March 24, 2025

Senator Ron Latz Chair, Senate Judiciary and Public Safety Committee 3105 Minnesota Senate Bldg. St. Paul, MN 55155

Dear Chair Latz and Members of the Committee,

On behalf of the Minnesota Department of Corrections (DOC), I would like to express our support for the proposed changes to the community supervision funding formula in Senate File 2120 to reflect the average of three years of probation surveys, rather than a single year, to better stabilize funding and better reflect supervision need.

This proposed change will provide a more accurate and sustainable approach to community supervision funding. Utilizing a three-year average ensures that funding reflects a more realistic representation of the actual probation population. The previous reliance on a one-year snapshot does not fully account for fluctuations in supervision caseloads or the broader trends over time, which can lead to funding inconsistencies and strain on resources.

The DOC agrees that this language will improve the fairness and equity of community supervision funding, ensuring a more balanced distribution of resources statewide. This, in turn, will strengthen community supervision efforts and contribute to a safer Minnesota.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Kelly Lyn Mitchell

Assistant Commissioner, Community Services and Reentry

Minnesota Department of Corrections